Lake Rescue Association Board Minutes

August 26, 2010

The Board Meeting was called to order by President Frank Wingate at the home of Glenn Brown at 2:30.

In attendance were Frank Wingate, Glenn Brown, Mary Rita Batesole, Chris Salerno, Jim McCall, Kevin Davis, and Judy Zilvitis.

The first order of business was to approve the minutes as amended online from board meetings held on July 12 and July 21, and from the Annual Meeting on August 7.

Election of Officers 
Frank had already emailed everyone expressing his desire to retire as Board President.  Jim read the following resolution:  The Board wishes to express our sincere gratitude and deep appreciation for your years as President of the Lake Rescue Association.  Through your passion for the lake, insight, patience and leadership, the Lake Rescue Association is well positioned for the opportunities that lie ahead.  The Board voted its unanimous approval of the resolution.
Election of President
Next, the Board dealt with the election of officers.  Following a number of nominations for the office of President which were all declined by the nominee, the Board began a lengthy discussion of the duties of that office.  It was suggested and agreed upon that the president need not be a year round resident.   Glenn mentioned that the president should be a delegator and that the job description needs to be reviewed.

A call will be made to Charlie Robinson to encourage him to accept the job of president.

Frank submitted a comprehensive list of his duties as he has done them, and they were reduced and divided as follows:

Presidential duties, according to the by-laws, state that he is the CEO of the Corporation and schedules, presides and prepares the agenda for all meetings.  The President is held responsible for all actions by the Corporation.

Additionally, the president shall:

· In April every two years renew LRA Articles of Incorporation with the State.

· Liaison with the Town of Ludlow.  Some examples are:  requests for documentation and certificate of insurance and when getting grants, request checks from the town and deposit in LRA checking.  The president has responded to requests from the town, such as helping an owner of a dock floating in Lake Pauline before it was pulled out and destroyed by the town.  Ask the Town Manager to speak at the Annual Meeting.

· Respond to members’ queries about vandalism, loss of stolen boats, property taxes and assessments, speed limits and conditions of lake roads, questions about permits and appropriate sediment barriers for new construction on the lake.
· Negotiate differences of opinion among Board Members policy and proposals.

· Insure attendance at Vermont Lakes’ association and water basin meetings at various places in the state.

· Get the mail every two week during the winter and from March to October get mail once a week.  (Kevin Davis will help with this.)  From the PO Box, save monthly bank statement and CD renewals for the Treasurer.  During the off season occasional membership renewal will come in.  Deposit these in the bank and give membership information to the membership chair.  Any letters for the various chairs of committees are sent to them.  (Kevin will help with this as well.)

The treasurer, Glenn Brown, will see to the following:

· By September 1st, reserve and pay for rental of the State Park for the Annual Meeting.  (If we choose to move the meeting to Ludlow, arrangements will have to be made for one of the meeting places downtown.)

· By October, file the electronic federal income tax return.

· At the end of January, renew and pay for PO Box 572. (Moving the renewal date into the summer or fall, would make it an easier task as the renewal letter gives very little notice and arrives in January.)
· In May, renew Directors and Officers insurance (get new quotes occasionally) and in June get event insurance for the July 4th party.

Chris Salerno and Mary Rita will attend Vermont Lakes’ association and water basin meetings as much as possible.  Other water quality committee members will also be encouraged to attend.

Mary Rita will attend meetings of the DRB (Development Review Board) on issues which pertain to the lake.  (An example of which is making sure that the Sumner development does not allow a common dock for off-lake houses.)  Once the geomorphic survey results are published, Mary Rita would like to give presentations to the Ludlow Boards as well as those in surrounding towns.

Frank will continue to get the grants for the divers used for milfoil detection and remain the contact for them.

Writing of Lake Breezes should be done seasonally and will be shared among a number of board members.  Glenn has the software for this.  Kevin will help to arrange the printing and mailing.

The Board is seeking help from a resident who is frequently in town to administer water quality grants, including contact with the State. 
Other Officer Elections

Jim nominated Mary Rita to be Vice President and Chris seconded the motion.  The motion passed. There was a suggestion that there be two vice presidents. 
Mary Rita nominated Judy Zilvitis to be secretary and Chris seconded the motion.  Motion passed.  

Jim nominated Glenn to remain as Treasurer.  The motion was seconded by Chris and was passed by the board.

Jim McCall volunteered to chair membership.  He and Glenn will be working on a member survey.  He suggested that perhaps Lake Breezes could fall under a Publicity chairman.
Annual Meeting Update 
There were just over 50 residents in attendance.  Changing the location of the meeting to town was discussed as it was noted that there is a $300 cost to the rental at Plymouth State Park and that the location is no longer a draw for families.  The picnic on the 4th now is the focus for families.  Frank moved and Kevin seconded a motion that the location be changed to town.  The earlier start time with coffee and muffins, etc. will be continued.  Kevin will call the Town Manager to reserve August 6 next year from 8:30 until 1:00 with the meeting beginning at 9:00 and ending at 12:00.

Committee Reports

Water Quality
Chris Salerno, chairman, reported that she and Dave Hearne are attending a meeting with Neil Kammen, Marie Caduto, and Sue Warren, all of whom are from various state departments concerned with water and watersheds on September 3.  Sedimentation topics will be discussed.
There are 10 agencies which need to be contacted and paid a fee in order to even begin any thoughts on getting a permit for dredging.  The difficulty is that all of these agencies have differing views about what is the natural course of events for a lake with rivers draining into it.  Through the geomorphic survey we are learning from a historical perspective what man made changes are contributing to an accelerated rate of sedimentation.  It may be necessary to escalate our issues to other levels of state government.  A very good suggestion was made that we team up with other lakes in our same position to do this.

Rescue our Lakes Committees
· Mary Rita reported that her demonstration buffer zone project may have selected the site.  Hopefully, it will be the Purrington Family on East Lake Road.  There will be documentation with before and after pictures and a consultation with Tim Calabrese.  We might be able to arrange for rocks (6-8 inches in diameter) to be delivered at the fishing access so residents might work on their shorelines in the spring.
· Jim and Glenn will work on a member survey.  They hope to ask members about their special talents so we may draw upon their expertise.  Additionally, they will set out what they hope to learn through the survey which will be worked on this fall.   Might want to have this as an ongoing project every 3 years.

· Chris needs to learn more about core sampling and at what time it should be done.  It is a costly procedure and may need to be done for dredging.

· Jim suggested that we broaden the scope of Publicity in order to get residents more excited about the detrimental effects of sedimentation of the lake.  We need to impress everyone on the lake and in town, that this is not a problem we want to pass on to our grandchildren.  The board found that Jim’s recommendation that we do something with tee shirts or bumper stickers to be excellent ideas.  The board still needs to define and chair a comprehensive Publicity committee.   There was discussion as to whether the chair needs to be from the board or can be a committee working as volunteers and report back to the board. So far, Liz Spaulding did a very nice job in putting an article in the paper about the Annual Meeting. 
· We are fairly well caught up with Better Back Roads work done through Grants.  There are still a few more areas identified such as Red Bridge and near Archibald Lane.  John Esau might be able to help watch for areas that need maintenance from the town.

· Mary Rita will attend town meetings and report results of Geomorphic Survey when it is ready.

· The “Lake Living” Guide will be worked on this winter.  Judy will chair the project with committee members Marge Killian, Maria Urban, and Marty and Hinda Wolf.  Flynn Landscaping might be able to help with the printing in exchange for advertising.
· Deb Daniels (Mithoffer) has promised to complete the GPS survey of the lake by mid September and no later. 

Other Business

Judy Zilvitis proposed a motion, seconded by Chris Salerno, which was amended and then passed by the board:  The LRA Board requires attendance at two thirds of its meetings which will be preset in advance for the entire year.  If a member does not meet that requirement, then the president shall contact the member and assess their interest in being on the board.  Attendance at meetings which are normally scheduled for May, June, July, two in August and  one in September should be in person if at all possible but can be done by tele-conference.

Following discussion, the motion was passed unanimously.

The decision on the next meeting was left open.  

Jim made a comment that he felt that the meeting was very productive and cautioned that the Board should be respect each others opinions enough not to have discussions outside of the meeting that might not be appropriate.  Chris added to those thoughts reminding everyone that different opinions need to be respected but once there is a full discussion and a decision made, then it is time for the Board to move forward and work as a team.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:45.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Zilvitis, secretary

Addendum to the Minutes
Following a number of phone calls by Glenn Brown to Charlie Robinson and to Jim McCall, Charlie decided to decline the presidency and to do the job of Membership Chairman.  Jim McCall decided to accept the Board’s nomination as President. The Board appreciates his dedication to continuing the Board’s mission and projects.
